

Town of Upper Marlboro

Town Hall, 14211 School Lane Upper Marlboro, MD 20772 Tel: (301) 627-6905 Fax: (301) 627-2080

info@uppermarlboromd.gov www.uppermarlboromd.gov

Mailing address: P.O. Box 280 • Upper Marlboro, MD 20773-0280

Date: Monday Oct 17, 2022

Subject: Public Works' Status Report

RE: September 2022 – Monthly Status Report

Sarah Franklin President

sfranklin@uppermarlboromd.gov

Janice Duckett Commissioner / Treasurer jduckett@uppermarlboromd.gov

Thomas Hanchett
Commissioner
thanchett@uppermarlboromd.gov

Karen Lott Commissioner klott@uppermarlboromd.gov

Charles Colbert
Commissioner
ccolbert@uppermarlboromd.gov

Public Works Related

- PWD continued to work with S. Patel of Mead and Hunt to converse on contract issues.
- PWD assisted Ms. Pancho of Insurity with info for an emergency preparedness grant.
- PWD completed composting survey about our municipality for MML.
- PWC completed beautification, pick-up, and event set-up ahead of the Crain Hwy Monument Centennial.

Maintenance and Beautification

- All PW vehicles passed inspection by the health Dept and received new licenses.
- Truck 364 went to shop for suspension service.
- Water St and Main St at Gov Oden Bowie Dr had banners replaced.
- Planters were purchased and decorated with Morning glow juniper evergreen, assorted pansies, Ivy, and mums.
- Water Street had liriope and black eyed susan's planted.

Street and Sidewalk

- PWC worked with CC Officer Stewart to fix broken meters along Main St and Gov Oden Bowie Dr.
- PWD reported downed trees onto power lines on Service Ln, and Old Crain Hwy.
- PWD attended the hybrid Pepco and municipality customer streetlight ownership process meeting.
- Ordered cones, detour signs and corresponding brackets, and stands.

Refuse Accumulations

 Bulk day accumulations for solid wastes (Landfill) are 4.03 tons. Bulk day accumulations for yard waste collections are 3.30 tons. We had no dump body rentals for the month.

Sincerely,

Darnell F. Bond III
Public Works Director